
FRIENDS OF NORTHWOOD CHURCH

5th  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
19th June 2013 at St John the Baptist Church, Chawton Lane, Northwood

1.
APOLOGIES Revd Amanda Collinson, Revd Roger Whatley and 4 other members.
2..
 MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING ON 4th JULY 2012 
Approved with no objections (prop. Pat Lambert, sec Peter Lambert, All in Favour).

3.
MATTERS ARISING 
Roger and Jill Mazillius were unable to host the proposed coffee morning having moved off the Island.  The tortuous process of authorising new Santander bank account signatories to replace Jay Shipley and  Revd Lyn McRostie was finally completed.
4.
ANNUAL REPORT
The report thanked Pat and Tressa Lambert for raising money at the Military Museum Driving Challenge and Claire Whatley for creating imaginative products for sale including attractive church mugs based on Patrick le Pen’s paintings.  Activity had been limited due to the ongoing bank account problems.   Members were thanked for their continuing support during this difficult transitional period.  

5.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT
Up to date bank account statements were received shortly before the AGM.  These showed a Current account balance at 13 May 2013 of £142.25 and a Reserve account balance of £1.20.  The statement was approved by the meeting (Prop. Paul Hutchings, Sec. Pat Lambert, AIF).  It was agreed that the Chairman and ViceChairman should be added as signatories to avoid a repetition of the problems experienced.
6.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS
Chairman :  Paul Hutchings  (Prop. Jacquie Pearce, Sec. Patrick Le Pen, AIF)  

Vice-Chairman :  Revd Roger Whatley (Prop. Peter Lambert, Sec. Patrick Le Pen, AIF)
Secretary :  Jacquie Pearce (Prop. Patrick Le Pen, Sec. Paul Hutchings, AIF)

Treasurer :  Patrick Le Pen (Prop. Paul Hutchings, Sec.Claire Whatley, AIF)
Committee members :  The existing Committee members (Kim Snell, Kirsty Hume, Pat Lambert, Claire Whatley) were re-elected (Prop. Jacquie Pearce, Sec. Peter Lambert, AIF), 
7.
PROPOSED REVISED CONSTITUTION
The meeting decided that adopting a formal constitution at the present time could not be justified given the very low turnover (see 5. Above) and bureaucratic overhead associated with registering with the Charity Commission.   The position will be kept under review (Prop. Patrick Le Pen, Sec. Pat Lambert, AIF).
8.
NEXT ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  Tues 17th June 2013    7 p.m. [subsequently revised to 15th July 2014] ; COMMITTEE MEETING 9th July 2013 7pm 
9. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
9.1 
Repairs to the ceiling at the back of the church repaired involving replacing damaged lath and plaster like-for-like and painting will be a potential focus for fund-raising by the Friends to contribute towards the substantial cost of this work.
9.2
The importance of relaunching the Friends and establishing up to date membership lists was recognised.  A new leaflet will be prepared, letters sent to existing members inviting renewal of subscriptions and publicity through the Northwood News to attract new members.

The Chairman thanked everyone for coming to the meeting and especially everyone who has contributed to supporting the Friends during the past year.  

